LEANDER:
I call to order the Third State Council Meeting for 2017-2018.  We will have singing of “Home on the Range”, in honor of Kansas Day, led by Governor Randy St. Aubyn, Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Governor Indra Phillips, and the Invocation by Governor Deb Weaverling.

LEANDER:

Roll Call of State Council.  All present.
Introduction of special guest, ID Bruce Beck.  Remarks.

Introduction of Vice District Governors, 3 present.
Introduction and remarks by Past International Family.  
LEANDER:

I would ask for adoption of the agenda.

St. AUBYN:

K. I move we adopt the agenda as printed.
WEAVERING:
A. I second the motion.

LEANDER:

Any discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  Parliamentarian report by PDG Chris Bauer.

BAUER:

The State Council meeting will be held in accordance with the Constitution and By-

Laws of Lions International and Multiple District 17 of the State of Kansas.  Roberts Rules of Order will also be followed.  If anyone in the audience desires to address the meeting, they must first be recognized by the Council Chair and then come forward and use this microphone.  All comments will be held to three minutes or less, and I will give you a signal at approximately 2 1/2 minutes so you can conclude your remarks.  

LEANDER:

You have all received the minutes of the Second State Council Meeting.
PHILLIPS:

N. I move we approve the minutes of the First State Council Meeting.
ST. AUBYN:

K. I second the motion.

LEANDER:

Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  
Treasurer’s report presented by State Treasurer Hans Neidhardt.

ST. AUBYN:

K. I move to accept the Treasurer’s report as written.

WEAVERLING:
A. I second the motion.

LEANDER:
Our 2017-18 reports.    District Governors reports.

District K –  District Governor Randy Aubyn.
Written report.

I now have 77 clubs consisting of 1504 members. That is a net loss of 41 members for the year and loss of one club. The Luray club disbanded at the end of the year. I was contacted by the Pawnee Rock club that they are disbanding at their meeting on Feb. 12.  I will be at that meeting and hope to talk a couple of the members into transferring to one of the other area clubs. At the last council meeting I was concerned about the Cunningham Lions Club. After meeting with their officers, I am confident this club is going to continue. I am still concerned about Syracuse which has had only two members for several years.

Our DG team have been busy traveling the western half of the state making club visitations. We have all been impressed with how active all of these clubs are in their communities. We continue to remind the clubs to try to get new members. I am also stressing to them about retention. If we can cut out the dropped members, we won’t have to worry about trying to gain so many new members. I have also been suggesting that clubs visit neighboring clubs like we used to do. I believe that clubs benefit from doing this by getting ideas from each other for both service and fundraising projects. They also gain friends.












Our 3rd district cabinet meeting will be on February 3 at noon. It will be held at Thirsty’s in Hays. Our district convention will be March 23 and 24 in Hays.

District A – Governor Deb Weaverling
Current Clubs: 83

Official Club Visits to date: 83
Current Members: 1835 Lions 

Health of District 17A:  

1) KU Campus Club is a work in progress.  GMT Carleen Rajala has been in contact with Junior Makenzie as to status.  The new advisor is Lion Kelly Vogel, she works on campus in the Drama Department.  The Lawrence Noon Lions Club is the sponsor club.  

2) K-State Campus Club had their informational meeting on campus in October 2017, about 10 students attended (not as many as expected). Canyon Liby and Sydney Clements are students who are energized and motivated to start a club on campus.  The university has approved a campus Lions Club.   Another informational meeting is set for February.  This is a work in progress.

3) Wakefield Lions Club discussed closure in June 2017.  A dependent of a current Lion of the club joined and then she recruited 5 new young members one returning member, another young member for a total of 7 for the year.  A great success story for other clubs to follow.  The Power of ACTION!

4) The Wathena Lions Club has not disbanded as of December 31, 2017.  No transfers as reported in October.  The DG Team and GMT are planning to assist the club in the very near future. 

5) The Wells Community Lions Club voted to disband effective immediately.  I have made contact with Lion leaders in the area to help with assisting this club to continue the very valuable service to the Wells community.   More information to come. 

6) Our 83 clubs are doing a great job with service projects, fund raisers, and serving their communities.  I am so proud of them.

7) Our webmaster Lion Dorothy Herring of the Valley Falls Lions Club keeps our website and FACEBOOK page updated and chock full of information.

Goals for 2017-2018:

1) One new club, Tonganoxie Lions Club.  Working on identifying areas in our District for new clubs.  DeSoto, Seneca, and St. Mary’s are communities the GMT and DG Team have identified in our recent meeting.

2) Training, 4 in my year as DG. There were 4 Training sessions, all were completed in 2017 (May, August (2), September (2).  More training sessions are being planned for 2018.  Wakefield Lions Club’s Secretary has asked for training so she can be more efficient.

3) Clubs with 5 new members or more since July 2017: Chapman (6), Leavenworth (10), Oskaloosa (5), Valley Falls (5), and Wakefield (7).  As of January 2018: 113 new LIONS and 125 losses (includes 20 losses due to death) = -12 members for the Year -2 for the Month of January.  

4) LCIF donations: 42 clubs contributed to date for a total of $17.285.04.  Goal is $30,000.

5) % of Women in the District is up 30.35% from 29.99%.  Goal is 32%.

Dates to Remember:

February 3rd, 3rd District Cabinet Meeting at Trinity Baptist Church, Wamego KS.  Meeting starts at 11:00 to 1:00 p.m.  Lunch will be served immediately after the meeting.  

April 27 – 29, 2018 District 17A Convention at the Frontier Conference Center, Ft. Leavenworth KS. 

District N – Governor Indra Phillips
SERVICE

The first half of the year ended with all 17N Clubs being vibrant and active. They also reported that more members showed interest and participated in Club service projects than in previous years. Having had the opportunity of seeing for myself the Club members in action, I realized how well planned and meticulously executed these projects were. Additionally the Communities in most cities were invited to be part of these activities and this was leading to a closer bonding. There was also an increase in the Service Activity reporting through My LCI/My Lion. 

All Clubs were requested to appoint a GST Chair and many have done so. They were also asked to use the My Lion mobile app in Club planning.

A number of Clubs held a Diabetes Awareness activity and those that did not were requested to plan a Diabetes project in the spring.

LEADERSHIP

The majority of Clubs reported having had eminent speakers at their meetings, where a variety of topics were covered. This appears to be well received by the membership and as such is fast becoming a regular feature. All Clubs are being encouraged to follow suit as it leads to increase in knowledge levels and more interest in leadership activity. The Spring Round-up, and the USA/ Canada Forum as well as Lions Leadership Institutes were explained during Club visits and members encouraged to attend.

MEMBERSHIP
A Membership Drive was held during the fall months of September to December, 2017 when all District Clubs were requested to channel their resources into gaining a substantial increase in their membership. We had very mixed results. Some Clubs did grow but others were not able to succeed in spite of valiant efforts. As such I have extended this drive to end in February. The Zone Chairs will be asked to play a more aggressive role in helping Clubs plan, in efforts to drive membership growth.

As a result of the negative numbers due to the two Clubs which closed in the previous year coming into this year due to an administrative misunderstanding at LCI which we are trying to resolve and Clubs dropping members to clean-up their books we are at negative growth as at December 2017. We will however throw all our resources into new Club formation and membership recruitment during this half of the year.

However we are happy to report the chartering of a New LEO Club in Godard with the Godard Lions being sponsors. A set of dynamic young people have taken the baton and we can expect to see them rising to great heights in the future, a future which is rightly theirs. They will all be attending the District Convention in March, their very first, and will have a special session with the Past International President.

CONVENTION

The District Convention will be held on March 2nd and 3rd at the DOUBLETREE BY HILTON in Wichita. ALL LIONS ARE INVITED, for an evening of entertainment on Friday 2nd and a morning with two eminent speakers, a panel on the latest LCI initiatives ending with a Celebration Banquet and Awards ceremony.  Chief Guest is PIP Mahendra Amarasuriya, who is presently Vice Chair of the Global Action Team, at LCI.  Registration Forms are available at the desk.

LEANDER:


Audit report.  No report.

Budget and Finance report by PDG Dan Funke, Chairman.
FUNKE:                                 Written report.

The Budget and Finance Committee met on Saturday, January 27, 2018.  For the benefit of the visiting ID, PCC Hans explained the financial report he was presenting to the committee and the Council of Governors this weekend.  He also explained how we arrived at our budget and how we split out our dues.

After the report the committee reviewed the budget and found no concerns.  As always we appreciate the tireless efforts on PCC Hans on providing a detailed financial report.
We would also like to report that the State Secretary is now a signer on all bank accounts and CD’s that are in financial institutions for the Kansas Lions.

LEANDER:
While PDG Dan is here, he will report on State Convention and Kansas Lions Foundation.
FUNKE:
Written report for Kansas Lions State Convention 2018.
All Lions of Kansas should put on their calendars now to attend the 98th State Convention of the Kansas Lions at the Double Tree at the Airport in Wichita, Friday and Saturday, June 1 and 2 as we welcome our International President, Naresh Agarwal from India.

Changes are being made to make the State Convention more exciting for every Lion to learn and have fun and fellowship.  Those changes include moving all Foundation Meetings, State Council Meeting and annual reports of the 3 Kansas Foundations from Saturday to Friday.   This change will allow Kansas Lions from across the State to listen to the Kansas Lions Band performance on Saturday morning and attend some powerful and entertaining seminars on Saturday afternoon.  Our intent is to draw more rank and file Lions to our seminars when Lions are not working.  
Another highlight of the Kansas Lions State Convention will be highlighting one of the Strategic Initiatives of LCI Forward - Humanitarian Service.     While we have always been known as the Knights of the Blind for many years, now we want the world to know that we are more than that.  We know the world is changing and evolving as are the needs of humanity and we what everyone to know us as the Service Organization that follows our Motto “WE SERVE.  With the support of our District and Multiples Global Service Team we want to display and promote what our clubs have accomplished in Kansas during the past year.  So Lions collect your pictures, news articles, videos and YouTube post and get prepared to share them with us during our 98th State Convention

FUNKE:



Written report for Kansas Lions Foundation.

The Kansas Lions Foundation met at 10:00 am on January 27, 2018.  

After approving the secretary and treasures reports, the Foundation directors heard from all committees. 
Lions Quest Chair and PCC Helen LeBlanc reported that the final report to LCIF had been sent and as soon as the administrator is back in the office our final check would be sent to close out the Grant for Quest.  Training is continuing and several trainings are in the process of being scheduled.

Peace Poster Chair PDG Brenn completed the contest at presented the awards at the noon luncheon yesterday.

Heard a report and power point on Deaf and Hard from Hearing Chair Grace Kneil on both the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Day Camp and the Overnight Camp.  She signed up several clubs to do presentations and Director Scovill will be working with her to get more information on Facebook.

Heard a report that one more LEOS Club has been chartered in Goddard.  Presently they have 25 members and are still growing.

Approved the expenditure of approximately $600.00 to fix an exhaust manifold on Truck #1 that is based in Wichita.  The ALERT TEAM is very concerned about the increased Fire danger across Kansas and is making sure that the trailers are ready to go when called upon. 

LEANDER:
Constitution and By-Laws report by PDG Chris Bauer.

BAUER:

Written report.
The committee meeting was called to order by PDG Chris Bauer at 10:00 AM.  The committee welcomed new member, Lion Mike Sundstrom from District A.  Lion Mike replaces Lion Gary Adkins who passed away in November.  Other members present were DG Randy St Aubyn, PDG Don Keihl, and PDG Chris Bauer.  Guests included ID Bruce Beck, CC Linda Leander, Lion Margy Sundstrom, 2nd VDG Tom Baumann, and Lion Dianne Baumann.  Thanks to DG Randy for taking notes.  

The committee reviewed member contact information; Lion Mike added another e-mail address.  

The Constitution & By-laws Report of the October 2017 meeting was reviewed.

The committee reviewed SOP - 1.07 Public Relations and SOP 2.04 - Special Activities Committee.  It was the consensus of the committee for PDG Bauer to take the SOP’s to the Council of Governors with the recommendation to approve the changes for both SOP 1.07 and SOP 2.04.

Committee recommends that all districts review LCI’s Standard District Constitution & By-Laws and rewrite their district C & BL in accordance to mandated changes using LCI’s document as a guideline.  

ID Bruce Beck explained that districts need to update district constitutions.  He thanked us for being diligent in keeping our constitutions updated.

LEANDER:       
You have heard their requests.

WEAVERLING:
A.  I move to approve the SOPs 1.07 and 2.04 requested.
PHILLIPS:
N.  I second the motion.     
LEANDER:
Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.          
Environmental report by Marla Larison
M. LARISON:                  Written report.

The Committee met at 9 a.m. and it was noted that the Environmental Photos were out on the table to be voted on by Lions.  There were 12 Lions present.

Environmental Photos were submitted by all 3 districts.  Voting is to continue throughout the day.

Discussions were held about returning to 5 categories for the photo contest next year.  One category needs to include service activities.  All in attendance were encouraged to think about how those categories need to be set up and report back at our next meeting at State Convention.  New Rules will be posted on the district and state websites to share the information for next year’s contest.  A request will need to be made to increase our budget to cover possible prizes for the additional categories.
A suggestion was made to reach out to the Public Relations committee to assist with marketing the contest to the members across the state.  PDG Chris and First VDG Reland were to address this with the PR committee.at their meeting held later in the day.
The environmental form was discussed and agreed to be left available for clubs to use to report environmental activities to the committee.  It was discussed as to whether we were able to access all the information on LCI.  All activities need to be “shared” when they are entered but Chair Marla will contact LCI again so we can compare to see if we are able to access the correct info and if perhaps we are not accessing the data correctly.

Lion Merle and Lion Louise will follow up on electronic entry of photos to the My Lion App.

ID Bruce Beck visited our meeting and offered helpful suggestions to work out some of our ways to go forward with the photo contest since LCI hasn’t approved a new contest at this time.  A proposal on contests is to be presented to the Lions Board in April.  

Results of the Environmental Photo Contest voting:

1st- 2VDG Diane Hentges

Dist. A



KCK Downtown Lions

2nd PDG Terry Weldin

Dist. N



Burlington Lions
3rd Lion Terry Horner


Dist. K



Great Bend Evening Lions

LEANDER:       
International Convention 2018 report.    No report.
LEANDER:
GMT/GLT reports by PDG Terry Weldin, PDG Craig Donecker and PID Bill Phillipi.
DONECKER:
Written report of GLT.

In the area of MD – 17 Leadership we have completed another training session with the 1st Vice District Governors earlier this weekend. The 1st Vice District Governors have received their work assignments for the Spring DGE Training in Wichita.  They are asked to have these completed prior to the event.  Each VDG discussed their plans for their year of service as District Governor beginning in July. As well as how to begin selecting members for their District Cabinet in a two hour session held Friday afternoon. The 2nd Vice District Governors were also given information and resources that will help them with their service to the Lions of their districts. Curriculum supplied by LCI was covered in a two hour session Friday afternoon. Special thanks to PDG Dan Funke for working with the 2nd VDGs.  

Kansas Lions Leadership Round –Up is coming soon! Hopefully everyone had an opportunity to pick up a brochure explaining the event at the GLT table. This one day training opportunity will be held at the Best Western Hotel in McPherson March 17, 2018. Please make certain all the information is taken back to your district and all Lions are given the opportunity to attend. 

The Great Plains Lions Leadership Institute will be held July 27-29, 2018 at Northwest Missouri State University, Maryville, Missouri. There are several scholarships available that offer reimbursement to attendees. This is a great opportunity for any emerging Lion to increase their leadership skills. Contact any District Governor Team or myself for registration application or a brochure and more information on GPLLI.  

Please remember that April is the month that new club officers are elected. All clubs should be preparing for elections by having a nominations committee in place and the information about the upcoming election process as well as qualifications and duties for club positions relayed to all club members. It is very important to the continued growth of the club that it has quality leaders in all offices and that they are well trained in each of their responsibilities. Once elections have been held and the new incoming officers are in place all districts will hold training. Each District GLT Coordinator has been given the resources to plan and schedule these training in the spring and early summer so that all new club officers have the opportunity to attend.  

WELDIN:

Written report.
Third State Council Meeting 2017-2018 MD 17 Global Membership Team Coordinator Report

Based upon reports from LCI at the end of 2017: 

District K has dropped one club, has lost 7 members to death, dropped total 85 members, and added 44 new members for a net impact of 41 members lost. All clubs in District K are serving their communities.

District A has added the Tonganoxie Lions Club and lost the Kansas University Campus Lions Club resulting in net loss of 0 clubs, has begun to reinstate the Kansas University Campus Lions Club, has lost 16 members to death, dropped total of 97 members, added 104 new members for a net impact of 10 members lost. All clubs in District A are serving their communities.

District A is actively working on a Campus Club at Kansas State University with the Manhattan Lions Club.

District A has achieved LCI Goal of 30% of the total membership of District A being Women members and are on their way to achieving their own goal of 32% of their district being Women members.

District A has also made progress reports to LCI and should be receiving $250 in funding from LCI.

District N has dropped two clubs, is continuing to work the Peabody/Burns/Florence area for a new club, is continuing to work at Wichita State University for the formation of a campus club, has lost 16 members to death, dropped total of 113 members, added 58 new members for a net impact of 55 members lost.

Zone Chair PDG Don Cunningham (and other interested Lions) are working to rebuild the Chanute Lions Club. The goal of ten new members recruited has been set and progress is being made. Letters are being sent to possible members and another recruiting drive will be next week ahead of the next Chanute Lions Club meeting on Monday February 5 at noon. The meeting will be at Opie’s on Main Street.  All clubs in District N are serving their communities.

As MD 17 GMT Coordinator, since my last report I have attended the Charter Night of the Goddard Leo Club. It was great to see 18 of the 20 LEO Charter Members in attendance at their event.   I believe I have completed the requirements for a LCI grant of $600 to be used in membership activities for our Multiple District at my discretion. I have also been involved in the rebuilding the Chanute Lions Club effort.

LEANDER:                             K-I report by PDG Tom Weatherd

WEATHERD:                       Written report.

Meeting opened by Chairman Tom Weatherd and he welcomed everyone.  General discussion followed.

 

PID Ed McCormick made a motion that the K-I Committee recommend that the Council of District Governors vote to endorse PID Patti Hill, from Canada for the position of Third International Vice President of Lions Club International, in  Milan, Italy in 2019.  Seconded by Chairman Tom Weatherd.  Motion carried

 

General discussion followed. 

 

With no further business meeting was adjourned.

LEANDER:


LCIF report by PCC Michele Hufferd.   No report.
HUFFERD:


Written report.

As of December 31, 2017, our numbers are as follows:

17K has $6,430.00 in reported donations.  Their goal for 2018 is $9,500.  They are at 68% of their goal.

17A has $15,141.04 in reported donations.  Their goal for 2018 is $30,000.  They are at 50% of their goal.

17N has $12,250.00 in reported donations.  Their goal for 2018 is $12,500.  They are at 98% of their goal. 

Our overall state-wide goal for 2018 is $52,000.  We have had $200.00 in non-district donations, bringing our current state total to $34,021.04.  We are currently at 65% of our goal.  

The numbers for the last four years were:

2012-2013 - $37,794.88

2013-2014 - $49,236.37

2014-2015 - $38,526.06

2015-2016 - $38,071.09

2016-2017 - $49,462.91

In order to reach our goal of $52,000.00, we are asking that each Lion make a contributing member donation of at least $20.

For the $20 contribution, you will receive the contributing member bronze pin, and your contributing member donation is now eligible to go toward a Melvin Jones Fellowship!  Additionally, if your club has 100% participation, you will receive a 100% contributing member patch for your banner.  
Donations can be made to your LCIF District Coordinator or Multiple District LCIF Coordinator.

MD Coordinator:  PCC Michele Hufferd, 107 S. Julie Street, Louisburg, KS  66053

17K Coordinator:  PDG Kathie Bell, P.O. Box 1963, Dodge City, KS  67801

17A Coordinator:  Currently Open

17N Coordinator:  PDG Bill Kincaid, 910 E. Kelly Avenue, Augusta, KS  67010

LEANDER:


Lions Health Programs by Vern Failor.  
FAILOR:


Written report.

Strides: Lions for Diabetes Awareness is the caption that LCI uses for the Diabetes Initiative this year.  They have stopped producing all of the brochures that they were co-branding.  These brochures are still available, but each Lions club that wants to use them must down load this material and print it locally.  There is a wealth of information on the LCI website on Diabetes a Lions Club just needs to look for it.   To do this on the LCI home page type Strides in the search box and you will find all of the information they have.  They print 3 items 1. A brochure about the diabetes program, 2&3 two different book marks about the Diabetes Initiative.  They can be found by going to the LCI Shop on the LCI home page, then look for club program material.   

We encourage each District to conduct a Strides Walk or Diabetes Awareness at their district convention.  District A will have one in the morning on Saturday April 28.

To work with the Diabetes Initiative LCI is suggesting each club organize a Diabetes Screening.  We suggest each club work with the Kansas Lions Sight Foundations Mobile Screening Unit as it has screening equipment on it to help with this screening.  For how to conduct this screening look on the LCI website for diabetes screening and you will find material on how to conduct this valuable community project.  Always wear your Lions insignia when in the public.  .

There are two Diabetes camps in Kansas where you can send youth.  Camp Discovery near Junction City, Ks and Camp Planet D near Bonner Springs, Ks.   District 17-A is sending   9 youth to these camps.  

With the Diabetes Initiative   from LCI we encouraged all clubs to have a program on diabetes in November.    Many did Thank You for participating. 

We still administer the Kansas Yellow Dot Program.  For more information please contact one of us.

We have a display board that is available for you to use at your district conventions, just e mail or call to schedule it.  Your club or District will need to purchase the brochures to hand out or we can sell them to you.  

If you would like more information please contact one of us so we can help you.

Dist. K Lion Rozie O’Brian

irishrozie@hotmail.com

620 585 6526

Dist. A Lion Vern Failor

vlfailor@gmail.com


785 272 6102

Dist. N Lion Larry Funk

funktronicz@speednet.com

620 877 0092

Lion Elaine Badger


elaine@tbadge.net 


785 410 3736

Lion Vern Failor


vlfailor@gmail.com


785 272 6102

LEANDER:


Long Range Planning by PCC Jess Larison.
LARISON:


Written report.

The Long Range Planning Committee met yesterday January 27 at Mid-Winter Rally.

The year 2019 will bring the 100th Anniversary of the Lions of Kansas.  We hope we can get some type of big bash planned for State Convention in Lawrence.

A reminder, the Third Annual Lions Leadership Roundup in McPherson on Sat. March 17th 9:00-4:30.

The GPLLI will again be in Maryville, Mo. and PID Ed will be the Chairperson.  Next year GPLLI 

will be in Storm Lake, Iowa.  PID Bill will be the Chairperson for the Iowa event.  If you have not attended and have not been a District Governor both of these events are fairly close.  They are a lot of fun and there is a lot of information to learn while enjoying the event.  Please encourage all eligible Lions to attend.

LEANDER:


Mid-Winter Rally 2018 by Tom Badger.  
BADGER:


Written report.

The Mid Winter Rally Committee respectively submits the following report to the Council of Governors following the 2017-2018 Mid Winter Rally held at the Four Points by Sheraton, in Manhattan, KS

January 26-28, 2018.
ATTENDANCE BY EVENT

Friday evening - 75 attended the Friday night social with Michael B. as the entertainment. His program was a selection of 50’s and 60’s music along with a few country and western ballads.

Saturday morning - 2 special seminars were presented and were well attended.

The first presenter was Katharine Hensler from the Flint Hills Discovery Center. She gave an informative presentation about the history of the center and its efforts to entertain and inform.

Following that presentation, Ret. Col. Gary LaGrange gave a presentation on his efforts and many other groups to provide help and training to soldiers and other veterans suffering from PTSD and other injuries.

An amateur beekeeper, he is the guiding force in the effort to teach those who are at a critical stress point in their lives by teaching agricultural skills from beekeeping to how to manage a farm or business themselves.

A luncheon at noon on Saturday, with 165 in attendance, recognized Leo’s and Peace poster winners. Awards were given to the winners of the peace poster contest.   Ron Wilson, a well-known speaker in the area provided a message mainly directed to the youth in attendance, but enjoyed by all. The crux of this talk centered on road signs and how they relate to everyday life.
An afternoon seminar was presented by ID Bruce Beck and his wife, Erin. The presentation was inspiring and thought provoking.
Late afternoon found a good attendance at the Kansas Lions Band Foundation Auction. This is a yearly event raising money for the Kansas Lions Band activities.

The highlight of the weekend was a banquet served to 135 Lions and guests. International Director gave an “awesome” presentation followed by the presentation of awards to several worthy Lions.

The Mid Winter Rally committee, Lions Lela and Bud Gillispie and Lions Elaine and PCC Tom Badger wish thank everyone who had an opportunity to make 2018 Mid Winter Rally and success.

LEANDER:                             Public Relations by PDG Chris Bauer for PDG Denny Smith.

BAUER:                                  Written report.

In the absence of committee chair PDG Denny Smith, the meeting was called to order by PDG Chris Bauer at 11:00 AM.  Committee members present were Lion Michele Reese and PDG Bauer.  Advisor John Scovill was also present.  Guests included ID Bruce Beck, CC Linda Leander, 1st VDG Reland Cole, PDG Don Keihl, 2nd VDG Tom Baumann, Lion Elwyn Maneth, and Lion Jim Huenergarde. 

The Public Relations Report from the October 2017 meeting was reviewed.

Items discussed included:  Websites are getting a lot of hits from outside the state.  Districts need to use Facebook, Twitter, and continue website management

We discussed having a display at the state convention.  Perhaps awarding recognition medals for exceptional service for the three newsletters best newsletters, suggested having one from each district as selected by the committee.

Also discussed giving a mouse pad with certificate to each district: (Top one from each district) in each category of: Newsletter, Website, and use of Social Media.

We discussed encouraging clubs to have a display about their club at the state convention with possible voting on the best display. 

Other discussion items:  Lion Elwyn Maneth told about their club selling brooms with club information on it.  
Environmental Committee asked about promoting the photo contest.  It was suggested that the district websites could post the rules on line.  In addition it could be printed in district newsletters.  And finally a post on district Facebook page could also promote the contest.

ID Bruce Beck recommended having one person as a contact and they could relay it on to the rest of the team.  

LEANDER:                    State Convention 2018 by PDG Dan Funke was presented earlier.
LEANDER:                    State and International Band by PCC Hans Neidhardt.

NEIDHARDT:                Written report.

The Kentucky Derby comes only once a year.  The jockey and the horse must be ready.  When they enter the final turn, the only thing remaining is the final stretch.  Well believe it or not as Lions we are entering that final stretch as well.  For some, the last six months have been a blur.  In just over four months, we will be back in Wichita for our annual State Convention.  Your Kansas Lions State Band will be returning to Friends University in preparation to give you a performance you will not soon forget.  But before they get there, they will need your help.  

Flyers went out last month.  Over 850 copies were sent to band directors, Lions clubs, and eligible retuning students.  If they have not contacted you or you have not started to seek out students to send to the State Band and International Band you should do so as soon as possible.  Before you know it, the deadlines will be upon us.  Deadline for International Band is April 20th and the State Band deadline is May 11th.  The April 20th deadline for the International Band will give us the opportunity to get a full refund if we cannot get sufficient number of students signed up.  Given the locations of future International Conventions, if we do not have a band for Las Vegas, it may be 2023 (Boston) before we can expect another band to attend from Kansas.  One cannot put a monetary amount on what the students receive by participating in the Kansas Lions Band programs, for it is truly priceless.  Your willingness to support the band is what makes the dream a reality.  I leave you with this short quote by Confucius, “Music produces a kind of pleasure which human nature cannot do without.” 
LEANDER:


State Office is doing great.  No problems at this time.
Kansas Lions Foundation report by President PDG Dan Funke was presented earlier.
LEANDER:


Kansas Lions Band Foundation by President Willie Tolle.

TOLLE:


Written report
The Kansas Lions Band Foundation held their third directors meeting, Saturday January 27, 2018 at the Four Points by Sheraton. The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as e-mailed to the directors. The Treasurer’s report was given and approved. 
State office report:  

Reported by CC Linda Leander that everything is OK.

State & International band report: 

International Band has 3 members signed up at this time.  Deadline for International is April 20.  State Band will all be housed at Friends University this year with Newman taking overflow. Deadline for State is May 14.  Representatives will be at KMEA with a booth.

Committee reports:     None
Old business:

1. The new pin was distributed.

2. Hog raffle – Tickets are available, see Willie.

3. Auction - We need help at the auction.

New business:

1. Gene Hawkey announced that he would be resigning as treasurer effective the end of the fiscal year.

NOTE:  

Be selling tickets for the half-hog raffle.

Be soliciting band members for state and international bands.

LEANDER:


Kansas Lions Sight Foundation report by KLSF Director Marla Larison for President PID Gene Vogel.     Written report.
Treasurer’s Report – Electronically submitted

Finance Report – Electronically submitted

By Laws – No new information to report at this time

Public Relations – Electronically submitted

Audio Reader – Kansas Lions Sight Foundation (KLSF) has made it possible for Audio Reader (AR) to provide 24/7 broadcast of printed publications to thousands of listeners despite budget cuts.  The KLSF support has allowed AR to broadcast 8,700 hours of programing this past year which included 90 newspapers, 110 magazines, and 200 books.  This support also provided the necessary funding for AR’s Large Print and Braille Program Guides.  KLSF funding helped AR share programing through the KLSF Satellite Network across Kansas and Missouri along with other audio information services across the nation.

Audio Reader is requesting $20,000 from the Kansas Lions Sight Foundation to continue to provide services to many who are unable to read conventional print.  This amount would cover $14,000 for one year of satellite transmission, $1,300 for the Braille Program Guide, $2,200 for the Large Print Program Guide, and $2,500 for subscriptions to numerous publications. Complete AR Report electronically submitted.

Clause DeVorss Fellowships – To date 106 of these fellowships have been awarded.

Mark Doyen Used Eyeglass Collection – Prior to PDG Bernard’s recent surgery he along with his wife, Viola, continue to collect and sort used eyeglasses and cell phones to be recycled.  He is able to share some of the eyeglass cases with the Hays Lions and the ARC in Hays.  Several Lions have come forward to help with collecting used eyeglasses at the upcoming Mid-Winter Rally due to Bernard’s physical limitations.  Complete report electronically submitted.

Kansas Eye Bank (KEB) – KEB partners with Midwest Transplant Network to host regular donor meetings within hospitals across Kansas.  These meetings are designed to instruct hospital staff about best practices for organ, tissue, and cornea donation.  Total corneas retrieved with intent to transplant in 2017 were 693, providing 231 domestic and 158 international transplants.  Complete report electronically submitted. 

KUMC – The KU Eye Clinic has provided four surgeries in October, November, and December with another one planned in February, 2018.

Knights of Sight Pin – We have collected $1,873.39 and sent out 14 pins since our last meeting.
Sight Week Fund Raising – Fundraising since July 1, 2017 has amounted to $2,293.39.  This compares to $3,153.52 for the same time period in 2016.  This committee is attempting to get more clubs involved in a special fundraiser to raise sufficient funds for the KU Eye Clinic.

KanLovKids – There were seven Low Vision Clinics from October to January and six Pediatric Low Vision Collaboration Clinics with several upcoming clinics scheduled.  This program has added materials and equipment to aid with low vision evaluations.  They are hoping to add a Slit Lamp at the Kansas State School for the Blind to their list of equipment for these evaluations.  Complete report electronically submitted.   

Mobile Screening Unit (MSU) – The MSU will be returning to the Kansas State Fair in September 2018 and will again ask the Kansas Lions to volunteer to assist with this Kansas Lions Service project.  With Lions Club International emphasizing Diabetes Awareness this year it is a great opportunity to schedule the MSU in your community.  The KLSF will supply your clubs with the promotional materials to publicize these free screenings offered by the MSU.  BC/BS Foundation has acknowledged they will only supply $10,000 funding for the MSU for the next three years.  Complete report electronically submitted.

Kansas Kid Sight – The screenings report since the state council meeting in October, 2017 are District A: 6 months to 6 years 3,050 screened with 302 referrals, 7 to 18 6,540 screened with 629 referrals, and adults 29 screened with 2 referrals; District K: 6 months to 6 years 1,684 screened with 107 referrals and other screenings 1,390 with 80 referrals; and District N (July 1 to 3rd State Council Meeting) 6 months to 6 years 1571 screened 166 referred, other screenings 5565 screened 453 referred.  PDG Terry Weldin’s complete report electronically submitted.

Lion Dr. Anne Nielsen and Lion Sylvia Reinhardt continue to represent the KLSF on the Kansas Vision Summit, sponsored by Envision.  Lion Dr. Anne Nielsen is on the Kansas Coalition Task Force Ad Hoc Committee to review the Kansas Vision Screening Guidelines and update them.

Vision Service to Veterans – There are future workshops being planned to provide education and information to veterans and other individuals over 55 challenged with limited vision and hearing.   KLSF is working with Lion Robert Hamilton to connect with Lions Clubs in the areas where these workshops could be scheduled.

Nominations Committee – The nominating is currently working on a slate of officers for 2018-2019.  This will be presented to the KLSF Board prior to the state convention.

LEANDER:

Thank all of you for your reports and work this week-end.  

Any Unfinished business?
New business?    None
LEANDER:


Meeting adjourned.
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